
 
AGENDA 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS SPECIAL MEETING 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD MAY 26, 2011 

 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 2:30 p.m. by Mayor Aaron Prince. 
 
Opening prayer and pledge of allegiance to flag led by Commissioner James Allen. 
 
Roll call. 
 
 
Approval of minutes of May 5, 2011 meeting 
  
 

  
Public Hearing - Citizens Comments 
 
 
Old Business: 

 
 
 
1. Ordinance 403 – Budget Amendment 
 
 

 
          
 
        
 
           

 
 

 
Adjourn  


	Public Hearing - Citizens Comments




 
 
 
 
 


MINUTES FOR BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD MAY 5, 2011 


 
 
Meeting called to order by Mayor Aaron Prince at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Opening prayer and pledge of allegiance to flag led by Commissioner James Allen. 
 
Roll call included Mayor Aaron Prince, Vice Mayor April Consulo, Commissioners 
James Allen and Cathy McKellar all present. Also present were City Manager Bobby 
Franklin, City Attorney Louis Oliver and City Recorder Alicia Prince. 
 
Minutes of the April 7th meeting were approved after a minor word change on motion 
made by Commissioner Cathy McKellar, second by Commissioner James Allen and three 
members voted aye, Commissioner Consulo abstained due to her absence at that meeting. 
 
City Manager reported that times have been difficult for the City but we are trying to 
transition to Metro. He stated that there are two available options for the City. One is the 
liquidation of all the assets with a Board of Trustees, which would be this Board, or to 
transfer all the property assets and liabilities to Metro and that it had been the opinion of 
the some of the members of the Board that transferring over the assets and liabilities to 
Metro would be better for the community in the long run rather than trying to liquidate 
assets for years with trustees.  He and City Attorney Louis Oliver have been negotiating 
an interlocal agreement with Metro to transfer all the assets, property and liabilities. It is 
on the agenda as Resolution #116.  This agreement will go before the Metro Council on 
May 17th if approved.  Metro Councilman Jernigan is also sponsoring a resolution at the 
same Metro Council meeting that will transfer the ownership of the two parks to Metro 
Parks and Recreation.  This has all been a difficult process because there has never been a 
city dissolved into a metro government but at this point, it is best to transition in such a 
way that will leave the public with the most assets when it is over.  The other thing on the 
agenda is a Budget amendment that has been recommended by the state auditor.  The 
auditor has been here with Metro and their finance department and they have looked at 
our year, which is ending differently than predicted.  This amendment would be to align 
the end of the City with the Budget.   
 
City Manager Franklin also reported that our water system achieved a perfect score of 
100 on the last water inspection.  He also stated that our certified water operator Brad 
Hutchinson had been hired 3 years ago and we have scored a 96, 97 and now a 100 since 
he has been here. 
 
 







 
 
 
City Manager Franklin turned the floor over to Mayor Prince for a presentation.  Mayor 
Prince presented City Recorder Alicia Prince with a plaque of appreciation for her 14 
years of service to the City of Lakewood. 
 
Citizen comments were next. 
 


1. David Corley stated that he was going to ask if they were going to sell any 
part of the park. 


2.  
Mayor Prince replied to Mr. Corley that the intention was not to as long as Metro agrees 
to keep it as a park. 
 
Mayor Prince read the bank balances as $105,700.50 in General, $116,862.59 in Water, 
$61.21 in Street Aid, and $6,447.56 in the Drug Fund for a total of $229,071.86. 
 
There was no “Old Business”. 
 
First was Ordinance #403, an ordinance to amend the 2010-2011 Lakewood Budget to 
appropriate $45,000 to the General Fund, $18,000 to the Drug Fund,  $14,000 to the 
Street Aid Fund and $60,000 to the Water Fund.  Commissioner Cathy McKellar made a 
motion to accept Ordinance #403, Vice Mayor April Consulo second the motion. All 
members voted aye.  The motion passed to amend the Budget on first reading.  Mayor 
Prince stated that this amendment needed to be advertised and a second reading, setting a 
Public Hearing for May 26th at 2:30 p.m. 
 
Next was Resolution #116, a resolution adopting an interlocal termination agreement 
between the City of Lakewood and Metropolitan Nashville.  Mayor Prince explained that 
they received a letter from Greg Highnote, the deputy mayor promising that both the 
Lakewood parks would stay parks and be accepted into Metropolitan parks.  This letter 
will also be presented to Metro Council by Councilman Jernigan in resolution form.  
After some discussion, Vice Mayor April Consulo made a motion to accept Resolution 
116, a resolution adopting an interlocal termination agreement between the City of 
Lakewood and Metropolitan Nashville.  Commissioner Cathy McKellar second the 
motion with all members voting aye. 
 
Commissioner McKellar spoke and stated that she appreciated the opportunity to serve 
the community.   She explained that she ran for the position to make our city better, more 
accountable, making more responsible, to see more participation and we had more 
participation.  Her prayer for our City is that it gets nothing but better. She thanked City 
Attorney Louis Oliver for his many years of service. She told Mayor Prince that he had 
done a marvelous job and that she was proud to have him as her Mayor.  She told 
Commissioner Allen that although they sometimes disagreed, that she would still come to 
him, thanked him for his many years of service to the City and for all the years that he 







held true to his heart.  She also stated that she had an immense amount of respect and 
love for Mr. Allen. She explained that she had never met Commissioner Consulo before 
she ran for office and thanked her for being willing to follow through and that she will 
never regret allocating and spending the money to make a place for the children to play 
(referring to the property purchased on Ray Ave for the park).  She stated to City 
Recorder Alicia Prince that things would have never been the same without her.  She 
thanked her for what she has done, for the courtesy that she and the entire staff showed to 
people who did not deserve to have courtesy and kindness extended to them. She added 
that she sincerely hoped that we transitioned to Metro in a smooth, dignified, orderly and 
courteous manner. 
 
Commissioner James Allen recognized Mr. Bryan Jakes. He explained that when he first 
became a commissioner, Mr. Jakes helped him tremendously and thanked him for all his 
help.  He also thanked everyone for being interested in the City. He thanked City 
Attorney Oliver and the Board for everything they have done. He stated that they, (as a 
Board) had made some mistakes and had to make hard decisions and hoped they had 
made the right decisions.  He stated that he and City Manager Franklin had to work some 
things out over the years and that he believed they needed to take care of the employees. 
 
Commissioner April Consulo thanked a lot of people who volunteered with her before 
she became a commissioner and that they had done something very special together and 
plans to keep that going.  She thanked everyone for letting her serve. 
 
Mayor Aaron Prince stated that everyone had already said everything that needed to be 
said but thanked the Board for making his job easier through some hard times.  He 
thanked City Attorney Oliver and City Manager Franklin for all their time. 
 
City Attorney stated that he believed he was the oldest employee.  He stated that he came 
27 years ago in1984. 
 
With no further business, Commissioner McKellar made a motion to adjourn the meeting 
at 7:15 p.m.  Commissioner Allen second the motion and all four members voted aye to 
adjourn. 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________   __________________________________  
City Recorder       Mayor 
 
 








ORDINANCE 403 
 
 
 


AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE 2010-2011 LAKEWOOD BUDGET TO 
APPROPRIATE  $45,000 TO THE GENERAL FUND, $18,000 TO THE DRUG FUND, 


$14,000 TO THE STREET AID FUND, AND $60,000 TO THE WATER FUND    
 


 
 
 
 
 
WHEREAS, this appropriation corrects the current budget and does not authorize additional 
spending; now therefore; 
 
 
BE IT ORDAINED, by the Board of Commissioners of the City of Lakewood, Tennessee as 
follows: 
 
Appropriates 45,000 dollars to the General Fund, 18,000 dollars to the Drug Fund, 14,000 dollars 
to the Street Aid Fund, and 60,000 dollars to the Water Fund. 
 
  
 


 


PASSED:      
        
 
FIRST READING:            __________ 
        
SECOND READING:           __________   
 
      
 
 
 
 
        
____________________________                             _______________________________ 
             
            City Recorder                                                                             Mayor     
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